

HASLEMERE TOWN COUNCIL

Town Hall, High Street, Haslemere, Surrey GU27 2HG 01428 654305 / town.clerk@haslemeretc.org

Amenities Committee

Minutes of the meeting held at 7pm on 14 October 2021 Council Chamber, Town Hall, High Street, Haslemere

Chairman	Cllr Peter Nicholson*
Vice Chairman	Cllr Simon Dear*
Councillors	Cole*, Davidson, Dullaway, Hewett, Keen*, Matthes*, Odell*, Robini* and Round*

^{*}Present

Meeting clerked by: Pippa Auger, Deputy Town Clerk.

32/21 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

The committee accepted the absences of Cllrs Davidson (holiday) and Dullaway (ill health) No apology was received from Cllr Hewett

33/21 DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS

None

34/21 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held 19 August 2021 were agreed and signed as a true record

35/21 REPRESENTATIONS BY THE PUBLIC

None

36/21 MATTERS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES NOT OTHERWISE STATED IN THE AGENDA

None

37/21 CLERK'S REPORT

Noted.

By way of update, the Finance & Governance Committee have asked the Amenities Committee to let the Budget Working Party exactly what they need for next year, as money in the Ear Marked Reserve may be put towards other projects if it is not needed. Deputy Town Clerk is arranging for a maintenance and service inspection to be undertaken at the end of the month, which will include quotes for various items.

ACTION: Deputy Town Clerk to report back to the Chairman.

By way of further update, Deputy Town Clerk advised that Sturt Road inspections have now been completed. There are several plot holders who have done very little by way of cultivation this growing season and/or have inherited very overgrown plots but have not got to grips with them within a reasonable time.

<u>ACTION</u>: Deputy Town Clerk to write to various plot holders on all sites, giving them until end March to get the plots up to scratch and, in due course, fully planted up for the growing season. If anyone needs to be written to again next year, they will be given notice straightaway.

38/21 DEER FENCING CLAMMER HILL ALLOTMENT

After much discussion, Cllr Dear proposed the committee proceed with Option 1 and Cllr Keen seconded the proposal. The committee voted in favour of the proposal, with 2 abstentions.

ACTION: Deputy Town Clerk to obtain quotes and put the following recommendation to Full Council

RECOMMENDATION: The cost of Deer fencing Clammer Hill be put into the budget round for 2022/2023

39/21 NEXT MEETING

9 December 2021

Meeting closed at 7.39pm

Signed:	Date:
hairman of Amenities	